
Harbor Committee 
Bristol Town Hall 
October 25, 2017 

 
Committee members present:  Troy Benner, David Caron, Steve Hope, Rick Poland, John 
Stolecki, Jack Tedrow 
Also present:  Chad Hanna 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm. 
 
Minutes. 
On a motion by Poland and seconded by Benner, the minutes from August 24 were approved 
unanimously. 
 
Round Pond. 
The Coast Guard has contacted Doug Wood regarding the Columbia.  They have deemed the 
bill of sale written from Sheehy to Wood as invalid.  The Coast Guard has offered Wood 
assistance in disposal of the vessel and have required him to file an action plan for disposal.  A 
possible solution is to sink it offshore to be used as an underwater diving site.  The Coast 
Guard has requested a letter from the town absolving the town of any vested interest in the 
vessel. 
The town’s attorney has been notified and has agreed to compose such letter. 
Stolecki made a motion for the committee to review the letter by email and to have the 
committee sign at the Town Hall when ready.  Poland seconded the motion.  It was carried 
unanimously. 
 
Other Business. 

 The most current Harbor & Landing budget was reviewed. 

 Concerns about the Parks Commission spending were raised.  Specifically related to 
the Harbor Committee recently being held responsible for maintenance costs at Hanna 
Landing.  It was reiterated that a capital expenditure account would be started for 
maintenance at Hanna Landing.  This account would be funded from taxation. 

 What appeared to be an abandoned sailboat near Round Pond has been claimed.  The 
sailboat was most likely subject of a domestic dispute. 

 A local resident, Mark Zaccadelli, Jr., has started a marine construction business. 

 Stolecki mentioned the cross bracing under the dock portion of Hanna Landing needs 
work. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:48pm.  The next tentative meeting will be held on January 25 @ 6 
pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Rachel Bizarro 
 
 
 


